Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319
27th Floor
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto ON M4P 1E4
Telephone: 416- 481-1967
Facsimile: 416- 440-7656

Toll free: 1-888-632-6273

Commission de l'énergie de l'Ontario

C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone; 416- 481-1967 Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273



BY E-MAIL

March 9, 2010

Pankaj Sardana VP, Treasurer and Regulatory Affairs, Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited 14 Carlton Ave Toronto, ON M5B 1K5

Dear Mr. Sardana:

Re: Applications by 1798594 Ontario Inc., Toronto Hydro Energy Services Inc. and Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited
Board File Numbers EB-2009-0180/181/182

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter dated March 4, 2010, in which you requested an extension to the date specified in the Ontario Energy Board (the "Board") decision dated February 11, 2010 respecting the above referenced applications (the "Decision") for filing additional evidence.

In the Decision, the Board approved the transfer of assets it found to be distribution assets conditional on the applicants filing additional evidence within 90 days from the date of the Decision.

In your March 4, 2010 letter, you indicated that the applicants intend to proceed with the asset transfer applications but are unable to file the evidence requested by the Board within the 90 days specified in the Decision as the information does not exist now and a comprehensive and detailed survey is required to collect the information. You further indicated that the applicants will make every reasonable effort to collect the required information by the end of 2010 and file it with the Board shortly thereafter.

The Board accepts the applicants' rationale for the extension request and is hereby extending the date by which the applicants must file the additional evidence specified in the Decision with the Board to January 31, 2011.

Please refer to the above file numbers in all future correspondence to the Board regarding these matters. All information related to these matters that are to be included in the record of the applications must be filed with the Board Secretary.

Please direct any questions relating to these applications to Gona Jaff, Project Advisor at 416-440-7613 or e-mail, gona.jaff@oeb.gov.on.ca.

Yours truly,

Original signed by

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary

cc. Intervenors of Record